
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE GUILD HALL, ASTON CANTLOW ON WEDNESDAY 22ND AUGUST 2012 
Present:
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Poole, Cllr Hardy and twenty nine 


members of the public.
Apologies for Absence:


Cllr. Findlay, District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence.

Members Declaration of Personal and Prejudicial Interests:


None

The purpose of the meeting was to consider the Parish Council response

to the following:
Amendments to planning application No. 12/01512/FUL Meadow Furlong, Chapel Lane, Aston Cantlow, Henley in Arden, B95 6HU – New agricultural access off Bearley Road, Aston Cantlow.

Cllr. Harvey opened the meeting and advised that Ms. Edkins would be invited to provide an explanation of the proposed amendments to the application and thereafter members of the public would have an opportunity to ask questions of the applicant.  Cllr. Harvey suggested that one member of the public should then speak on behalf of the objectors, who had made their views known prior to the meeting in the form of a petition,  to put forward their concerns.
Ms. Edkins advised that all issues of concern raised by the County Highways Authority have been fully addressed within the proposed amendments as follows:
1. Gates re-located to12m back from the highway

2. 7.5 radius turnouts to allow safe vehicle manoeuvres (increased from the original)
3. Tarmacadam bound material to stop mud and stones being dragged onto the highway by users of the field/gate.
4. Additional landscaping either side of the new entrance to compensate for hedgerow removal.

5. Achievement of 70m and 90m visibility splays.
There followed a considerable amount of questions from the public, the majority of which were personal and not in any way connected to the planning application under discussion.  Cllr. Harvey asked that no further personal questions be raised as these could not be taken and would members of the public please only concern themselves with issues related to the application.
Ms. Edkins responded in full to questions relevant to the application, she had brought with her to the meeting various printed documents that she offered to distribute to the public to give them all the information they required.

Further questions were raised about the future intent of Ms Edkins in the use of the field and the reasons for the non-sale of the house linked to the land. It was explained to the public that recommendations from the Parish Council, as a consultee, must be based on planning reasons alone and related to the application as it stands, not what might happen in the future.
Unfortunately the meeting continued to become quite heated and to consist of very personal attacks on Ms Edkins.  Several members of the public in particular were asked by Cllr. Harvey to refrain from making such comments as they were uncalled for and further that this meeting was not the appropriate place for such comments. Should they not desist then the members of the public would be asked to leave as it was becoming untenable to continue the meeting in a proper manner.

It became clear, and in fact was stated clearly by one of the attendees that the parishioners do not want the caravan park to operate at all.  Cllr. Harvey acknowledged the feelings but explained that this was not the matter in hand and that in fact the caravan park had been operating for 20+ years within all the boundaries applicable, should the parish not want it there then this would have to be handled in other ways outside of this meeting.  
The meeting then came to order and the public raised meaningful objections, the major one being the safety of the entrance given its proximity to the Speed Restriction Sign and the bend which traffic would meet when entering the village from the direction of Salters Lane.  The Clerk to the Council gave details about the speed and traffic surveys which were being used by the Highways department in making their recommendations; however the petitioners felt that these were not sufficiently accurate or detailed to be acceptable.  The petitioners and the public felt that a speed survey should be undertaken at the site to ensure that the decision made was based on recent fact.
The Council were then asked what would happen in the District Council Case Officer and/or  the Parish Council recommended refusal of the application 

Cllr. Harvey also explained to those present that if the District Council Case Officer is intending to recommend granting the application and either the Parish Council or the Ward Member recommend refusal, the application will automatically go to Committee and the final decision will be made at that meeting.

Mr. Reg Mason offered to represent the objectors at any such meeting.
There being no further new items which the public wanted to raise the council members discussed again the application and took into consideration the views of the public as raised at the meeting and through the petition presented to them.  

A show of hands was called and the recommendation was for the application to be refused, based on the fact that the council felt there was insufficient information available on how the speed surveys were undertaken and therefore were not able to determine the actual safety of this entrance and still had concerns that traffic coming from Salters Lane into the village would not have time to stop should a caravan be on the wrong side of the road as it was exiting the field (as may well be possible from time to time given the numbers leaving at any one time) given the proximity of the entrance to the speed restriction sign and the bend.
The Chairman asked Cllrs. individually for their comments.
Cllr. Poole said he too has concerns about the highway safety of an entrance at this location and recommends that a traffic speed survey should be carried out to verify vehicle speeds at this point.  He also feels the distance of 12m back from the road for the gateway may not be sufficient.
Cllr. Hardy feels that this application should be refused as it currently stands. It is uncertain where the speed data provided was obtained and data relevant to the actual proposed entrance is required.

Cllr. Harvey agreed that the application should be refused as it stands. Further investigation is needed into the distance required to remove caravans from the site and further speed checks should be carried out near the bend approaching the location from Salters Lane.  She also confirmed that the residents’ views would be taken into account.

A vote was taken with a show of hands and all three Cllrs. recommended refusal of this application.

No further discussion took place and the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45 p.m.

